Great Amwell Scout Group

Minutes of Open Evening and Annual General Meeting

Held on Friday 9th June

Present:
Steve Deadman (Chair)
Colin Haywood (GSL)



Stuart Baker (BSL)

Paul Connolly (Sec)



Catriona Baker (ABSL)
Peter Cockman (ASL)



Steve Jordan (ACD-GD)
Richard Clayden ((ASL)



Gail Burton (ACL)

Paul Stretch



Martin Vaughan

Karen White



Andy French (CSL)

Stephen French


Paul Ditchfield



Mark Hope (Dep. Mayor Ware)

Steve Deadman opened the AGM formally at 7:30pm, welcomed everyone to the meeting and presented the agenda.
Apologies for absence

Bob Johnson (SL), Frank O’Shea (treasurer)

Minutes of AGM 2005

The minutes of last year’s AGM were available for all attendees and were proposed for approval by Kevin Martin and seconded by Paul Connolly.

Treasurer’s report

The Accounts and Report for 2005/ 2006 were presented by Colin Haywood on behalf of Frank O’Shea who could not attend the AGM. These accounts were then proposed for approval by Paul Ditchfield and seconded by Dave Prior

Nominations for official positions
The following nominations were proposed and seconded:

	Position
	Nomination
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Treasurer
	Frank O’Shea
	Andy French
	Kevin Martin

	Group Secretary
	Paul Connolly
	Andy French
	Kevin Martin

	Subscriptions Secretary
	Alison Hicks
	Andy French
	Kevin Martin


It was noted that Frank O’Shea has stated that this is the last year that he will be available for the position of Group Treasurer and requested that the committee work hard this year to find a successor.

Vick Wichelow Awards

The following awards were presented to the boy from each section who had participated in most activities:

Beavers:
Max King

Cubs:

Samuel Swindell

Scouts:

Benjamin Swindell

Centenary HQ Building Project
Steve Deadman outlined the status of the centenary HQ building project bid for 2007. 

· If the group can raise £170,000, this will provide a building that will have a lifetime of ~100 years

· If the group are limited to £100,000, the lifetime of such a building would only be ~30-40 years

· Planning permission has already been obtained and an impressive business case has been completed

· Two requests for funding have been unsuccessful to date but we have obtained £500 from Ware Town Council and £5000 from Ware Charities on top of the £20,000 that the Group already has raised over the years
· An application for a new wave of funding has just been submitted and the committee are hopeful that this will meet with greater success

Review of the Year

Steve Deadman then gave the highlights of the previous year for the Group through a multi-media presentation which was well received by all attendees

Overview of Scouts Centenary events – 2007

Steve Jordan gave an overview of events that will celebrate 100 years of scouting in 2007.

· 40,000 people will attend the Centenary Camp in the UK (11 reps fro our District)

· County Events include:

· Foundation day in January

· St Georges Parade in March

· Centenary Walk in April

· BBQ for all Scout Leaders and helpers

· 8:00am 1st August renewal of promise

· Party and Carol Service at Wodson Park

Annual Reports from Sections
Beaver Colony Report

Highlights since the last AGM:

Once again the Beaver Colony has enjoyed a busy year of fun events and interesting activities. Before looking at some of the exciting activities we have done this year I would like to say a very big thank you to Mole, Owl, Ratty, Polecat and Mouse who have all helped to make the evenings a real success. Not only do they generously give up their free time to ensure that the beavers have an exciting and action packed programme, they also put a lot of effort into the welfare of the children and go out of their way to make everything work so well. My thanks also go to many of the parents who are often called upon to ‘muck in’.

We have had some interesting themed evenings over the year, which have included quite a variety of experiments, night hikes, a look at the various senses, learning all about maps, the country code, learning all about the sun, rain, hands and feet as well as plenty of other interesting activities. We have even had them Morris dancing – that was a sight to behold!

At district level, the tug of war was a huge success with the exception of one little mishap but I believe Cookie well on her way back to her old self! I’m pleased to say that the Great Amwell name goes back on the tug of war trophy. Following the success of last years Easter Extravaganza we once again took the beaver on a hike which ended up in a giant Easter egg hunt - that always seems to go down well. We have also had the annual handicraft competition and a sleepover a few weeks ago where, once again, the oldest beavers were given the chance to spend a night away at Chauncy School. This year’s theme was all about space so we now have a number of budding astronauts.

I look forward to another year of fun and mayhem!!

Badger

Beaver Scout Leader
Cub Pack Report

Once again the books have been full throughout the year, with a waiting list and one cub not due to join us until 2010!!  Average turn out on a Thursday evening usually is around 22 cubs.  I am in the enviable position of having two other Uniformed leaders, and three Junior Leaders which is mutually beneficial to the boys, as well as the leaders.  I would like to thank Gail (Baloo), Vince (Rama), Stephen (Chil), Robert (Hati) and Robert (Mowgli) for all their help and assistance during the past year, as without their support, the pack just would not function as efficiently.  (This has once again been put to the test throughout the year, as I have been frequently away on business).

Special Group Events:

· Family Camp – July 05 – Brilliant camp enjoyed by everybody who attended.

· Pack Outdoors Challenge – June 05 – Helping the boys to achieve the Chief Scout Award.

· Carols around the campfire – Dec 05 – You have to be there to know!

· Fitness Challenge – Jan 06 - Helping the boys to achieve the Chief Scout Award.

· and Night Hikes, Paramedics, Pantomime, Chinese New Year, Basketball to name but a few other evenings

· 2005/2006 District Events

· Fun Run – First place:  Oxley Shield Competition – First place.

· Wild Goose Trophy (Handicraft) – First place:  Swimming Gala – Fourth place.

· St George’s Day Parade – Another very good turn out:  Go-Karts – First place (7th year)

As you can see by the results, what was said at the top of the page has been proven during the year’s activities.  We are especially pleased about the Oxley Shield Competition as this is based around true scouting.

Finally: - Thanks again to my leaders for all their time and effort, to all the parents that supports us throughout the year at our fun and fund raising events.  (Please remember that your leaders are there organising the events, and we need your encouragement to keep coming up with interesting and novel ideas) and the boys for their enthusiasm during the events.  (Even if they can get a bit 'over-enthusiastic' sometimes!).

I’d like to take this opportunity to offer a special thanks to Baloo who is standing down as Cub Leader at the end of Summer term after far too many years for me to mention, if I’m not to give her age away.  However although she will be badly missed on Cub activities, I am pleased to say that we are not loosing her from the group, as she will be helping our GSL maintain the group as a whole.  

Also thanks to Chil, who also will be leaving the group in July to pursue a career as a musician in the Army.

Andy French (Akela)
Scout Troop Report

Another successful year has passed for the troop. The number of Scouts on the books has reduced slightly from last year to give four patrols of six. Average attendance is usually around eighteen.

Over the past twelve months, the Troop has entered a number of district competitions with some consistent results.

•
2nd place in the District Bowls Competition 2005.

•
2nd place in the District Swimming Gala 2005.

•
2nd place in the District Raft Race 2005.

•
2nd place in the Heavyweight Camping Competition 2005.

•
2nd place in the District Nocturnal Challenge 2005.

During November, we entered a team in the County Green Beret Challenge at Lees Wood. The team entered were very young and only one member had experienced the competition before. The temperature dropped to -6° overnight and barely got above freezing during the day. Despite this, the team did brilliantly with an overall placing of 21st out of ninety teams. Out of the ten teams entered from our District, we were placed third.

The District has recently held the Lightweight Camping Competition. I am pleased to say that we had a high enough interest from the troop to enable two teams. Again we had some very young members in the teams and achieved 7th and 8th place out of fifteen teams. This will hopefully give the Scouts valuable experience for future competitions.

We have had a varied program for Friday evenings, which has included lots of activities in preparation for the large number of competitions that we have been entering.

I would like to thank Anthony, Peter, Richard, Phil and David for all their help and dedication. I would also like to thank yourselves for the support you have given us a lastly, but by no means least, a big thank you to the Scouts, their enjoyment and success over the year makes all our efforts worthwhile.

Bob Johnson (Scout Leader)

The AGM ended at ~8:30pm

